i EAA Chapter 145Meeting: Saturday, December 9, 2023 — 11 AM I
I Riverview Airport (08C) in Chapter Hangar I

GRAND RAPIDS

CHAPTER 7145

SINCE 1962

DECEMBER PROGRAM

The Chapter meeting for December will be our Annual Christmas Brunch. Everyone is invited. A separate
email with the details has already been sent to you.

PRESIDENT’S CORNER

As we wind down 2023, [ am thankful that 70 years ago Paul Poberezny had the idea to start EAA. The
original founding group consisted mainly of those who built, restored, and modified their own aircraft. EAA
soon included people across all aviation interests — as Paul Poberezny put it, “welcoming all who wished to
participate.” Over the 70 year history, EAA welcomes anyone involved in flying, building, restoring, or simply
enjoying flight at any level.

61 years ago, a group of “Home Brewers” from the Grand Rapids area formed EAA Chapter 145. EAA
Chapter 145 has been around almost as long as EAA itself, with the same passion for all aspects of aviation.
We attached the first EAA 145 newsletter later in this newsletter, so you can see their enthusiasm as they
started this new adventure. So as we gather for the Christmas brunch, let’s remember old friends as we
welcome and meet new friends.

Merry Christmas, Randy Houtman

MEMBERSHIP DUES FOR NEXT YEAR

Please fill out the form and return this to Treasurer, along with $25.00 payment.



MEETING

PLACE 28th Si.

WYOMING STATE BANK
& ‘Michaels

FIRST EAA CHAPTER 145 NEWSLETTER — November, 1962

e HOME BREWERS

'GRAND RAPIDS, MICH.

Hello Folks! This is the first
issue of Chapter 1lL5's monthly news-
letter, "The Home Brewers". This pub-
lication will depend almost entirely
on the contributions and help of the
Chapter Members. In order to pub-
1lish news, we'll have to have it by
the end of ‘the first week of &very"
month. President Robert Burch {(Phéne
LE 4-1909) will be happy to accept
all items of news from members or
from other interested persons. We
ask everyone to bear with us these
first few months while we organize
a regular publishing staff.,

CONTROL TOWER REPORT
By Bob Burch

As a beginning, I'd like to con-
gratulate EAA Chapter 145 on the
forming of this newsletter, which
will help to hold the Chapter toget-
her. There are several items to men-
tion at the present. The firstugs
the Michigan EAA Conference dinnemy .
which will be on the first day of
December, in Lansing. The Albert
Pick Hotel, corner of US16 and M78
is the meeting place, and registra-
tion starts at ;230 PM. Business -
meeting from 5:00 to 6:30 PM, -and a
buffet style dinner will be served ..
at 7:00 PM, Speakers will be (1iff
DuCharme: of Aerial Blight Control,
West Bend, Wisconsin, and Roger Dan
Ray, a race and airlines pilot from
Continental Motors in Muskegon. An
added feature may be some motion pic-
tures of the 1962 Rockford Fly-In.

The second point is to mention the
Auto Show at the Grand Rapids Civie
Auditorium. Anyone who has any infor-
mation as to the organization and plan-
ning of this show is urged to call me
or to bring it up at the next meeting.

Ld

A nice display at the Auto-Rama
could do us a lot of good in the
public eyes. Let's talk about it
at the meeting.

The program committee tells me
that Mr. Lincoln Thomas from FAA
will be at the meeting to help
us with whatever problems we
might come up against with our
flying machines., Try to think
of questions and points of dis-
cussion to help Mr. Thomas give
us, an-interesting evening.

I got out to Harry Wells! field
the other day and it is really
shaped up. However, the field is
not to be used yet. Also, when
flying over his place, keep above
1,000 feet, since some complaining
neighbor could put an end to a lot
of work and money by closing the
field because of low flying. Thanks

Jack ElenBaas dropped in to see
me the other day. Seems that he is
looking for airplanes, old or what-
have-you, so if you know of any-
thing that sounds good, let him
know, His address is R. R. #3,
Holland, Michigan.

Work on my-Baby Ace is going
along very slowly with the weather
getting colder; and my Cub has a
stuck valve and ran out of license
at the same time, so I have plenty
of work shead of me. This is all
now, see you at the meeting, Re-~
member, the Wyoming State Bank
(basement room), Rogers Plaza, 8:00
PM on November 16, .

Bob Burch



PROGRESS REPCRTS

"FIASH" - We have another Beech
stagger-wing in the Chapter. Yes,
a-bright red beauty with a P & W
L50.  Ghuck Thomas is the proud
ovmer, -and he says it really moves
along with all those horses in
front ,:

We'll have a new member soon,
Chuck Houvey, who has moved to
Grand Rapids from Canada, He has
built a Peitenpol Air Camper, and
has converted several VW engines
for aircraft uSe, making all of the
parts himself."- Glad to have you
with us, Chuck}

Bud Potts and Larry Datema re-
port slow bup steady progress on
their Porterfield 35-70, in spite
of the theft of their gas welding
equipment. They also report a sud-
den interest in rotary wing craft;
and any information will be wel~
comed e

7.7 Dave Rydzewski is still trying
to decide on a plane to build. He
still likes the Tailwind, a nice
ship,

.. Henry Karston says that he is
very busy relettering the blue-
prints of his glidéer (to-be), He
Saw a picture of a completed Chero-
Kee IT in this month's magazine
and is really going to town now.,

Harry Wells and associates have
their Aronca Chief in the color now
and it may be test hopped soon.
They had hoped to have it flying
before snow, but, of course, Michi-
gan weather beat them to the punch.

"Bob Burch and Willie Benedict
spent a Saturday morming taking.
pictures of Al Adastik's building
from the air. The State bought -
_Al's 'shop to put the expressway :
through. Al was on the-roof with

Wayne Fredline has a L7 Aronca
Chief which he has painted ‘and in-
stalled interior to match. Wayne
likes to work on the interiors of
cars, airplanes, etc. Right now he
is building a Chapter bulletin board,
but he may be able to help out some=
one with an upholstery problem in.the
future .

Some persons have volunteered help
and technical advice to those members
who have the needs,. They are:

1. Harry Wells - Flight instructor,
ground school, etc.

2, Pete Van Sledright - A & E
mechanic,

3. Willard Benedict - A & E, weld-
ing, covering.

L. Bob Burch - welding, covering,
etca

5, Larry Datema - Engines, metal
work, covering, etc,

6. Bob Hoffman - Drafting, engi-
heering. . .

7. Bud Potts - General A & E, cover-
ing, etca

Remember, . the Manual 18. and the local
FAA of fice are invaluable. Use them'
for all aircraft constructiona

WANT ADS

Want_to .Sell - Heath mid-wing with Ly-
coming = Bob Gibfried. .

Want to Sell - Piper J5A - Bob Burche

Want o Sell - Rearwin 7000 Sportster,
fresh cover, engine - Willard Benedict.

Want to Sell - Stinson 165 - Chuck
Thomas : e R

" Want to Sell - Waco QDC - Harry Wells.
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TOP AVIATION WEBSITES

We have been collecting a list of top websites dealing with aviation. Below we have collated the information,
broken down into various subject areas. For some topics, such as specific avionic manufacturers, it is best to
go directly to the company websites. However there is excellent information for you whether you are a
builder, repairman or pilot.

If you have another favorite(s) you would like to share, please pass this along to one of the Chapter 145
officers.
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NEW MEMBERS

New members are always welcome at Chapter 145. Is there someone new to this area with an interest? Do you
know students who are considering a career in aviation? Feel free to being along a guest with you. Members
love to talk flying!

FUTURE EVENTS

Dec 9 (10 AM) Riverview Airport (08C) Annual Christmas Brunch

Dec 19 (7 PM) Riverview Airport (08C) VMC Club - EAA Chapter 145
Jan13 (TBD) Ford Airport (KGRR) Aero-Med HQ Tour

Jan 16 (7 PM) Riverview Airport (08C) VMC Club - EAA Chapter 145

Feb 10 (10 AM) Riverview Airport (08C) Bahamas Flying Trip — Jeff Frey
Feb 20 (7 PM) Riverview Airport (08C) VMC Club - EAA Chapter 145
NEW MEMBERS

EAA145 Officers for 2023:

President, Randy Houtman (466-4462 N492720Q@gmail.com)
Vice President, Bruce Whitman (915-7304 bwhitmanpe@gmail.com)
Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Swietek (581-3138 airdale69@aol.com)
Newsletter Editor, Rick Saliers (485-2993 saliersrick(@gmail.com)
Website Editor, Christian Bell (304-1050 cshbell@gmail.com )

EAA145 Specialists for 2023:

Young Eagle Coordinator, Dick Foster (538-8849 cl72foster@gmail.com)
Flight Advisor: Hugh Eisen (446-2541 HVEisen@aol.com)
Technical Counselor: Pete Steinbacher (889-5971 petes1776(@allcom.net)
VMC Club: Bob Swietek (581-3138 airdale69@aol.com)

Treasurer’s Report for November 28, 2023:

Liabilities: $4195.00
Cash: $110.85
Checking: $72.69
Savings: $5163.26
Total Assets: $5346.80
EAA Chapter 145 website: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa145 EAA National website: www.eaa.org

EAA Chapter 145 Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/EAA145




